

N E W S

El Camino College | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | Email: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

January 22, 2016

El Camino Community College District Board of Trustees Sworn In at Annual Reorganization Meeting

Three El Camino Community College District Board of Trustees members were sworn in at the regular board meeting on Dec. 14. All three incumbents, William Beverly, Mary Combs and Kenneth Brown, were appointed in lieu of an election in an uncontested race. Additionally, as part of its annual organizational meeting, the board appointed Brown as board president, John Vargas as vice president, and Cliff Numark will serve as secretary.

In addition, Beverly will serve as the district representative to the Los Angeles County Committee on School District Organization, Numark will represent the district with the Los Angeles County School Trustees Association, Vargas will serve on the El Camino Community College District Foundation board, and Mary Combs will review nominations for membership on the California Community College Trustees Board and make a recommendation the Board of Trustees.

Regular board meetings are open to the public and are generally scheduled for 4 p.m. on the third Monday of each month.

###